[image: image1.wmf] 

Minutes

[image: image2.wmf] 


Children’s Trust Board


Notes of meeting on 12th October 2007

	Attendees:

Apologies: -

CC
	Dave Hill (DH - Chair), Paul Ballatt (PB), Helen Lincoln (HL), Janet Martin (JM), Chris Parsloe (CP), Linda Taylor (LT), Susanne Baccini (SB for Chris Frost), Morag Plank (MP for Chris Frost), Ray Hautot (RH), Graeme Thomson (GT), Andy Redfearn (AR), Cllr Debbie Shears (DS), Ian Newman (IN), Abbi Scott (AS) Denise Hobbs (DHo - notetaker)

Dave Marris (DM), Angela Gibson (AG), Sally McEnhill (SM), Chris Frost (CF), Cllr Oonagh Moulton (OM), Don King (DK), Mark Clenaghan (MC), 

Clare Gummett, Jonathan Lloyd, Angela McGinlay, Ben Harris, Joanna Richards, Gillian Dickinson, Peta Campbell, Dee Jupp, Sandra Garvey, Lorraine Burke, Christian Browning.


	
	Action

	1.  Apologies for absence

The above apologies were noted.  


	

	2. Minutes / matters arising from previous meeting 

The minutes were agreed.


	

	3. Awayday – reflections and way forward
A brief summary of issues discussed at the awayday on 14 September was circulated as a record of the event.  Members of the Board were given the opportunity to reflect on their impressions of the value of the day.  Most members of the Board who had attended the awayday thought that it had been a worthwhile day.  It was thought that the day gave the opportunity to get to know other members of the Board and to move things forward for the next stage of the Trust’s development.  

There had been specific actions from the day.  One of the outcomes of the day was to identify 3-5 ‘key priorities’ which would be the particular focus of the Trust in the next period.  DH had emailed 5 suggested priorities and these would be discussed in item 2.  It had also been agreed to refine the architecture of groups underneath the Children’s Trust Board and there would be liaison with members of the Board on this.  An appointment to the partnership development post had been made and it was hoped that this would help with the proposal for a secretariat to service the Board and sub-groups.  Regarding the action to consider associate membership, liaison had begun with specific groups eg Safer Merton.  It had been agreed at the awayday that certain members would need to be ambassadors for certain issues and this needed to be arranged and progressed.


	

	4. Children’s Trust Board Priorities
DH circulated a note with details of suggested priorities, which are repeated below, for the particular focus of the Trust for the next period.  

Suggested Priorities

· Parenting - taking forward our new parenting strategy 
· Progressing the localisation of services through children's centres and extended schools - empowering further the clusters 
· Achieving further integration of services for children with disabilities 
· Implementing the model of integrated youth support services 
· Extending partnership working across all sectors 
DH read out details of SM’s comments to the suggestions and advised that AG was happy with the priorities as SM and AG were not present at the meeting.  Members of the Board at the meeting also gave their comments to the priorities.  Discussions took place on the priorities and joint commissioning to take this work forward.  

It was noted that the suggested priorities would not represent everything being done across borough as all members of the Board would still have their own priorities, but the list represented things which the Trust could take forward as key priorities and would be included in the revised Children and Young People’s Plan.  Targets would be set and strategies monitored by the Board as they were progressed.  The key priorities would be published in early December and the next meeting would be the final chance to make adjustments.  It was agreed to send out a copy of the draft CYPP to Board members prior to the December meeting.  


	PB



	5.  Children’s Fund (CF) – evaluation and recommissioning issues
The CF has been going for 5 years.  The CF partnership has been overseeing the programme with MVSC as the accountable body.  These arrangements were due to end in March 2008.  The government has announced that funding will be made available for another 3 years from 2008 with funding coming via the local authority on behalf of the Children’s Trust Board.  Recently there had been a meeting of the CF Partnership when concerns were expressed about the transition process.  The proposal for transitional arrangements and timescales and template for Merton CF Programme put forward by the CF Partnership were circulated with the agenda.  The proposal put forward by the CF Partnership to extend contracts for a year was discussed, but a ‘blanket’ extension for all providers was not agreed.

A further suggestion was made regarding the decommissioning/recommissioning process in which it was suggested that a Reference Group be set up and details of the proposed role and membership of the Reference Group were circulated.  It was proposed that the Reference Group would receive and consider CF project final reports and evaluate the effectiveness of individual providers and the ongoing need for specific services.  The Group would make recommendations, as outlined in the circulated paper, on providers who should be given transitional status while services were re-specified and procured and on providers whose contracts should not be renewed beyond end of March 08 or at end of any transitional arrangement agreed, whose services were not considered sufficiently effective or which did not address forward commissioning priorities.  It was agreed that projects should be given early notice where it was clear the Children’s Trust were going to stop funding or change focus.  Projects where it was decided not to commission further would need 3 months notice.  It was agreed to set up the Reference Group and the Reference Group would bring back recommendations to the Children’s Trust Board meeting in December.  It was agreed to put this item on the agenda for the next meeting.


	PB

DHo

	6.  Children’s Centres – progress update
Briefing note prepared for all members of the Life Chances Overview and Scrutiny Panel on the development of Children’s Centres was circulated with the agenda.  The content of the briefing note was discussed.

DH advised that the authority had been given an opportunity by the LDA to bid for some funding for an intergenerational centre on the Eastfields site.  A representative of the LDA, who would be evaluating the bids, had expressed an interest in the proposal.  The proposal for the intergenerational centre had been quite carefully linked to the children’s centre.  It was agreed that if the authority was invited to bid there would be some consultation with providers and people in the local area although it was not clear how much time would be available to do this before the bid had to be submitted.

It was hoped to have all of the childrens centres designated by the end of March 2008 and services would begin even if there were further work to be done.


	

	7.  Local Area Agreement (LAA) update
Members of the Board had been advised at the last but one Children’s Trust Board meeting that there would be a second stage LAA.  A copy of the New Performance Framework for Local Authorities and Local Authority Partnerships was circulated which contained 198 indicators.  The authority would have to choose 35 indicators from the 198 listed.  In addition the authority would also have 17 compulsory education indicators and details of these were circulated.  The authority was required by 1 April 2008 to have in place measures to record the information for indicators.  The Service Manager for Policy, Planning and Performance in Children’s, Schools and Families, would be looking, with his team, to see what would be needed to prepare for this.  A workshop would be arranged for the middle to end of November to look at feedback from canvassing of voluntary representatives, the Health Service and Council officers.  There would also be a report going to the Corporate Management Team on the process.


	PB

	8. Any other business
LT gave an update on the commissioning of Connexions IAG service for 14-19 which was currently across 6 boroughs.  The Directors of the 6 boroughs had decided to join together to commission across the 6 boroughs.  A contract was put out to tender and there were a number of applicants.  Interviews had recently taken place and a decision on the recommended provider was made.  The decision will go to be agreed at the next Cabinet meeting in Kingston as Kingston is the lead provider.  All 6 local authorities will have to sign their agreement and the decision will be announced on 16 November.  Ayub Khan will head up the commissioning unit.

The next meeting of the Children’s Trust Board will be on Friday 7 December 2007 at 2 pm.
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